Technical Advisory Group

School Concurrency c/o SDPBC Planning Department 3300 Forest Hill Blvd. C 110 West Palm Beach, FL 33406 (561) 434-8042

June 27, 2007

TO:

School Board Members

County Administrator Municipal Managers

FROM:

L. Martin Hodgkins, Chair L. Martin Hodghins (bd).

COPIES:

Planning Directors

TAG Members

RE:

Draft Five-Year Plan (FY 2008-2012)

On April 23, 2007 the Technical Advisory Group (TAG) met to review the School District's preliminary draft school utilization for FY 2008-2012 Five Year Capital Facilities Plan (the Plan). One of TAG's responsibilities is to review the Plan by June 30th to ensure the level of service will be maintained and to report its findings to the School Board, County and Municipalities prior to final adoption of the Plan. TAG has reviewed the appropriate documents, including the Concurrency utilization table. At the April meeting, it was the general consensus of TAG that an appropriate level of service will be maintained throughout the five year planning period covered in the Plan.

Due to scheduling difficulties, a TAG meeting could not be held prior to the distribution of the Plan to the municipalities. TAG, therefore, has not taken any official action on the draft Plan. A TAG meeting will be scheduled in the near future and formal action taken prior to the adoption of the Plan by the School Board. If there are significant changes, TAG will provide you with an update.

Please review the information on the draft plan being distributed to you, particularly as it applies to your jurisdiction, and submit your comments to the School District's Planning staff or directly to TAG. If there are any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me.